University of Northern Colorado 
Panhellenic Council Meeting 
September 13th, 2021
Paper Minutes
· Call to Order 
· Panhellenic Creed
· please pass the creed to your left and leave on the last remaining chairs 
· Attendance 
· Alpha Omicron Pi:    
· Alpha Sigma Alpha:  
· Alpha Phi: 
· Delta Zeta:   
· Sigma Kappa:  
· Sigma Lambda Gamma:   
· Approval of Agenda/Minutes 
· Guest Speakers 
· Reports 
· Greek Advisor 
· Callie Nees (callie.nees@unco.edu)  
· Here is my report!
· Great job with recruitment everyone you did an amazing job!
· Please make sure to send me an updated roster with all your new members.
· Please make sure all your new members fill out the Antihazing/Grade Release/FERPA Form.
· As always please make sure to register all events using the FSL Events form  
· Have a great week!
· Officer Reports 
· President: Rose Wimmer (rose.wimmer@unco.edu) 
· Hope you had a great first week with your new members and are enjoying getting to know them and welcoming them into your chapters! 
· Evan reached out to me with a volunteer opportunity. An instructor at the Poudre Global Academy reached out to him and is interested in have a few early childhood education majors come to speak to her high school juniors and seniors about how to balance school, social life, work, ect when in college. It seems like it would be mostly a question and answer type thing so there wouldn't be much prep involved. If anyone is interested and available between 9:15-12:15 any day of the week please reach out to Evan. I have sent this info to your chapter president or his email is evan.welch@unco.edu
· At our president's retreat over the summer, the panhellenic presidents suggested that the panhellenic exec board come and introduce ourselves to each chapter in person. This way members of chapters can know who we are, what we do as the panhellenic exec board and ask any questions they may have! I will work on coordinating with chapters and getting dates set in the next week or so! 
· I am aiming to have individual meetings with each chapter president in mid-late October to check-in and help prepare in any way possible for the rest of the next semester. 
· A reminder that this week is the fraternities rush week and to give them the same respect that they gave us during our recruitment. Please refrain from wearing fraternity letters in public until after their recruitment is over on Friday evening. 
· Vice-President: Zoe Bonasera (bona3993@bears.unco.edu)
· No Report for this week. 
· If you have any questions comments concerns or confessions, please feel free to email me or text me. I also have office hours available on Mondays from 2:30-4.
· Director or Recruitment: Hailey Pedrick (hailey.pedrick@unco.edu) 
· Thank you all for a great recruitment! All of the chapters did an amazing job!
· COB events in-person on or off campus must be approved by Conference and Events Services 
· COBs must sign the antihazing/grade release form and COB agreement form within 24 hours of accepting their bid and turn it in to Callie.
· My office hours are Monday 2:00-4:00, Tuesday 11:00-1:00, Wednesday 10:00-11:00 
· Director of External Affairs: Annika Nelson (annika.nelson@unco.edu)  
· Hello everyone!! First of all congratulations to all our Panhellenic new members!! Welcome to Greek like and I am so happy you all found your home away from home!
· I am planning a lot of events so keep an eye out for these! Some events I am working on planning at the moment is a Greek Night full of games and food, a Football game all Greek social (cause sko bears)
· Please keep in mind Homecoming is going to Be October 8th-10th. Once I have more information about it we will start to get everything together!
· If you have any questions, concerns, or ideas please feel free to contact me or visit me during mu office hours Monday 1-4, and Wednesdays 10-12.
· Annika Nelson Director of External Affairs
· (303)634-5421
· Director of Risk Management: Tara Diltz (tara.diltz@unco.edu) 
· Hope you all had a fabulous recruitment and bid day!
· Our first Greek Training of the semester is scheduled!
· September 23rd at 6pm
· Topic: Alcohol and Drug Use, “Party With A Plan”
· Capacity of 250 people, I will send out a sign up link to delegates!
· All members are required to attend 2 Greek trainings per semester
· The earlier you get them done, the better!
· Chapters that do not meet the 80% attendance quota risk being placed on probation
· Reminder that we give you the option to choose which trainings to attend with the understanding that everyone has a different history and certain trainings may be difficult for some – if you would prefer not to attend a certain training for any reason, you do not owe anyone an explanation.
· Topics we will likely cover this semester in Greek trainings: Career Readiness/Resume Building, Mental Health, Title IX, Diversity and Inclusion
· Contact Info
· Text or call me 303-990-4110
· Email me tara.diltz@unco.edu
· Director of Public Relations: Adrianna Choury (adrianna.choury@unco.edu) 
· Hi everyone! I hope you all had a wonderful recruitment; I am so excited to get started on other projects I have planned for the semester!
· Wear‘em Wednesday’s are Back!! They happen every other week (on the weeks we have Panhellenic meetings) This Wednesday wear letters and post it and tag the panhellenic Instagram. I look forward to seeing all your posts this Wednesday!
· I said this all last semester but just a reminder that if your account is on private, I can’t see when you tag the Instagram. Please either screenshot and send it or turn your account to public before posting! I want to share what you guys tag us in, but I can’t do so if I don’t know you tagged us!
· Please be submitting photos to your PR chairs when they ask! This is how I get content and show everyone what we are up to. If you don’t submit anything to them then they can’t upload it to my google photos folder.
· Lastly, I am looking into getting a Photoshoot set up for us after Recruitment to get updated professional photos done. We will be using Woody Myers, a photographer who does all the photos for UNC. You might have seen him around campus. I will share more information after I hear back on how it is going to work, dates, times, etc.
· Just a reminder my office hours will be Monday 1:30pm-4pm and Thursday 9:30am-12pm if you want to stop by and see me or reach out and we can set up a time to meet.
· Director of Recruitment Counselors: Delaney Hernandez (delaney.hernandez@unco.edu) 
· I hope you are all having a great week and I hope you are all so happy with all chapters' results from recruitment and your new members!! 
· Just a reminder that my office hours are Mondays and Wednesdays from 10:30-12 and just Mondays from 2-4. You can also email me if you need anything at all and please reach out for literally anything. Other than that, I hope you all have a great rest of your week and enjoy the warm weather this coming week!!
· Cabinet Reports 
· IFC Liaison:   
· MGC Liaison:  
· RHA Liaison:  
· Student Senate Liaison:  
· UPC Liaison:  
· Reports:
· Alpha Omicron Pi:   
· Sister shoutout to Anna Ericson for a great recruitment. She was well prepared and did a great job communicating to us and was well organized and prepared and planned an excellent in person recruitment. We were so excited to have it in person. 
· We had recruitment and BID DAY last weekend and it was super fun! 
· We are looking forward to our new member period starting on Wednesday and getting to know our new sisters. 
· Our VPE Maddie Alley would like me to share about ASAP, Assault survivor’s advocacy program. Her cousin is currently doing an internship with ASAP on campus and was wondering if we can promote ASAP in Greek life in order to encourage people to utilize ASAP as a resource. We are hoping to be able to post about ASAP on our social media and spread the word about it throughout all of Greek Life. We have an example of a mock flyer that I have shown below here about what it would look like. 
· Alpha Sigma Alpha:   
· Hi ladies, we hope you all had an amazing recruitment weekend!
· We are so excited about our new members. 
· We also are super excited to welcome our transfer from Mesa University to the Beta Beta chapter
· We also will be having our philanthropy days on September 20th, 21st and 22nd. So, keep an eye out for some post on our activities!
· Hope you all have an amazing week.
· Alpha Phi: 
· Happy Monday everyone! This week, Alpha Phi is having our first sisterhood on the 16th, a paint slip n slide! We are falling in love with our new members and hope everyone had a great recruitment!
· Delta Zeta:   
· Hey everyone!! Hope you all had an amazing recruitment and bid day!
· Delta Zeta is so excited to welcome all of our new members to the chapter!
· We also had the opportunity to COB a cutie new member as well and can’t wait to see what PC 21’ brings to Greek life and our chapter!
· We also have a Philanthropy event coming up this month: We are officially bringing back… BIG MAN ON CAMPUS!!! We are so excited!! The dates are going to be:
· September 28, 29, and 30th
· More information on the specific events coming soon
· Hope you all have a great week!
· Sigma Kappa:  
· Hello everyone! Sigma Kappa had a great recruitment, and we were so excited to welcome home 10 new girls! We will be having a sisterhood on September 29th, where we all get to hang out as sisters and play some laser tag! We are also so excited for Parents Weekend coming up September 25th. Our wonderful VPAR has created shirts for all of us to wear, including our family members who come that Saturday! That's all from me, have a great week! 
· Sigma Lambda Gamma:   
· No report
· Old Business 
· New Business 
· Motion for Adjournment 
· Motion for Adjournment by:
· Seconded by: 
· Upcoming Meetings
